
  

 April 2024 
Principal, Toni Hartung                  
Asst. Principal, Jennifier Marchese 

“United in Pursuing Excellence”

Friday, March 29th – Friday, April 5th  

April 8th – 2-Hour Early Dismissal 

Students will be dismissed at 1:00 

Dates to Remember 

Mar 29-Apr 5 Spring Break (No School)  
April 8th  2-hour Early Dismissal (Faculty Senate) 

April 8th  Preschool ONLY – No School 
April 8th  PTA Hoagie Sale Begins 
April 12th  Preschool ONLY – No School 
April 12th  2024-25 Preschool Registration  
April 18th  2nd Grade Performance/PTA Mtg 5:30 
April 18th  Student of the Month Recognition 5:30 
April 22nd  PTA Hoagie Forms and Money Due 
April 22-26 Grandparent’s Breakfast Week 
April 24th  “You Can’t Make Me” presentation  
   4:00-6:00 @ Career Center 
April 24th  Secretary’s Day 
April 26th  Progress Reports 

Class Dojo/Purple Notes 
 

In the event that a teacher or principal 
does not see class dojo messages, 
please be sure to use Purple Notes.  
You may request additional Purple 

Notes at any time. 

 

Grandparent’s Breakfast 
As our tradition continues, students may invite 

their grandparents to have breakfast with them.  

Breakfast will begin at 7:50 a.m.     

   Mon., April 22nd –  4th Grade 

    Tues., April 23rd –  3rd Grade      

    Wed., April 24th – 2nd Grade 

    Thurs., April 25th –  1st Grade 

    Thurs., April 25th – Pre-K (8:30 a.m.) 

    Fri., April 26th –          Kindergarten     

General Summative 
Assessment 

The WV General Summative Assessment is 
the state test administered to our students in 

grades 3-4.  The ELA and Math tests are 
computer-enabled questions.  This untimed 

test, which will be administrated online, is used 
to measure academic progress for students 

and schools in West Virginia.     

4th Grade May 13th and 16th    

3rd Grade May 15th and 17th   
*Please do everything possible to be sure your 
3rd or 4th grader is in school during their testing 
days so they can complete the test with their 
class.  Please contact your child’s teacher for 

additional questions. 

Allen T. Allison 
Elementary  
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Report Absences 

In the event of your child having to miss school, it is 
important that you report your child off to the ATA 
Attendance line by calling the school at 304-387-1915 
[Press 7 for attendance] before 8:30.  You are 
welcome to send a Dojo message to your child’s 
teacher, but the absence must be recorded on the 
Attendance line for proper documentation.  HCS 
Policy states “Students are allowed ten (10) parental 
excused days each year.  These are days where a visit 
to the doctor is not necessary, but the child is ill or 
absent for another reason.  If your child is absent 
more than ten (10) parental excused days, all further 
absences will be considered unexcused unless a 
doctor’s note is provided.  If your child’s absence is 
due to a doctor’s appointment due to an illness or a 
wellness visit, please send in the doctor’s “return to 
school” form so the absence(s) will be counted as 
medically excused.”         

Way to Go!  We collected 

$6,380.48 for the 

American Heart Association. 
Great work everyone!! 

Plan Ahead 

Field Day/Carnival – Wed., May 29th 

Last Day of School* – Tues., June 4th 

*Weather permitting or could be changed if deemed necessary   

 

Weather Appropriate 

Clothing 

As the end of the year comes 

quickly, so does occasional warm 

weather.  Please remember students 

are permitted to wear shorts as long 

as the weather is above 60 degrees 

by 11:00 a.m. and in time for outdoor 

recess.  Flip-flops are discouraged 

due to safety purposes.  When the 

sun quickly approaches, be 

prepared to lather up the sun block 

on your child if you feel it may be 

necessary. 

Accelerated Reading 

The students are moving right 

along the AR wall.  Brag Tags 

have become fun for students 

to earn.  Once students make it 

beyond the certain point clubs, they 

hear their name announced on the ATA Morning 

News, earn prizes, or t-shirts.  We are thrilled 

each time a student moves his or her name to 

a new level.   

Check out our school website for information 

about AR point clubs.   
https://allison.hancock.k12.wv.us/o/ata/article

/832966 

 
To check your child’s AR points:   

 
*Log in using your child’s student number  

and password. 

*View the Current Marking Period, or click the drop down 

menu to view the School Year to see your child’s total 

point progress.  

https://allison.hancock.k12.wv.us/o/ata/article/832966
https://allison.hancock.k12.wv.us/o/ata/article/832966

